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27th May, 2019 
 
World Ayrshire Federation Member Countries 
Dear Secretary, 
 
Australian Ayrshires Ltd are proud to be hosting the 2020 World Ayrshire Federation Conference 
Tour during January 12th – 30th, 2020. 
During the tour, there is to be an International Embryo Auction which will run for a duration of the 
tour, concluding on the night of the Conference Dinner during the International Dairy Week Show. 
 
Australian Ayrshires open an invitation to any Ayrshire Breeder to submit Embryo packages to be 
available for inclusion in the Auction. 
 
The Packages must comprise of the following criteria: 
 

- All Embryo Package Pedigree’s are to be submitted to me via the above email address by no 
later than October 20th 2019 for cataloguing and advertisement with all relevant information 
documented 

- The Embryos must be ‘made’ embryos and stored in a licensed centre ready for Export 
- The Embryos are to be advertised for which countries they are eligible for Export to and 

documents submitted to this effect to recognise exportability. 
- The packages will be sold ‘per embryo’ and any reserve price is to be submitted in AUD$ 
- Bidding will be available online via the Australian Ayrshires Ltd Facebook page during the 

Auction. 
- Handling and Shipping costs are to paid by the purchaser of the Embryo Packages 

 
 
Please distribute this letter and the criteria for the Embryo Packages to your Breed Membership. 
 
We look forward to involving many of the great Ayrshire Pedigrees in this International Auction, 
enabling distribution of some leading genetics around the World. 
 
Feel free to contact me for further information. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Scott Braendler 
President 
Australian Ayrshires Ltd 
 
 

 


